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FIRE FIGHTER TRAINING

COURSE DATES SET
POPLAR - A Fire iighter Training

course will be held beginning at 8:30
am, in the training room of the old Tri-
bal building on June 7th and 8th, 1975.
Training will again be limited to 20 In-
dian fire fighters, men or women. A pay-
ment of $10.00 per day will be paid to
everyone completing the training. A free
lunch will also be available.

Training will be more basic this year
since three crew bosses attended a crew-
boss training session in Billings during
April. At least half of the individuals
selected will be new or slightly exper-
ienced fire fighters.

Interested fire fighters, men or wo-
men, should sign up for this school at
the Range office in the B.I.A. building.
A requirement will be a current physical
examination on a Fire Fighter Physical
form, plus a passing score on a 5 minute
Step Test. The Step Test is now a re-
quirement for all fire fighters and must
be given to every man and woman before a
fire fighter card can be issued for
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1975. The test will be given by the
B.I.A. staff any workday between 8:00
and 9:00 a.m. Anyone proposing to take
this test should not drink any liquid or
eat any food for at least one hour prior
to taking the test.

Women fire fighters than can pass a
physical examination and the Step Test
will be dispatched on off reservation
fires this year. They will be sent as
mixed crews with trained men for crew
bosses and squad bosses. This is the
only way that fire line experience can
be obtained for them.#
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HEADSTART STAFF
IN TRAINING

POPLAR - me teaching otff in the
local Headstart Centers have been in-
volved in training which will help them
move towards being a CDA (Child Develop-
ment Associate).

The CDA program is a national effort
to train, assess, and grant a profes-
sional credential to people who are
working with, or who want to work with,
young children. It is sponsored by the
Office of Child Development/Office of
Human Development, of the U.S. Dept. of
Health, Education, and Welfare.

The goal of the CDA Program is to
meet a growing national need, the need
for competant staff to work with young
children in child care programs.

The Fort Peck Reservation Headstart
Staff are receiving their CDA Training
from Weber State College. The past fall
and winter they have earned five college
credits in Child Development Theory.
This spring they will earn three credits
in Child Guidance.

Brockton and Poplar Staff meet for
training every Monday, Wolf Point and
Frazer Staff meet every Friday.#

RABIES CLINIC DATES
POPLAR - The Public Health Service

will be conducting a Rabies Clinic at
the following communities:

Ft. Kipp Community Hall-May 12th from 9
am to 12 noon.

Brockton School Garage-May 12th from 1
pm to 4:30 pm.

Poplar- at Enterprise Shop-May 13th from
9:00 am to
4:30 pm.

Wolf Point-City Fire Hall-May 14th from
9:00 am to
4:30 pm.

Frazer-Community Hall-May 15th from 1:00
pm to 4:30 pm.

All dog and cat owners are urged to
bring their animals in for their rabies
shots yearly for their own p)2otection.
Indian owned dogs will be vaccinated
free of charge. Dr. Harry Hopson will be
working the clinic in Wolf Point and
there will be a charge for non-Indian
owned anImals.#

Wotaninwowapi

Editor, Wotanin

'Just got some back issues of the Wo-
tanin and read with much disgust and
sympathy the letter in February from the
anonymous racist.

Anyone that could be so full of hate,
greed, and envy must be miserable and
less than a human being.

The reason they are not crying be-
cause they "lost their country" is sim-
ply because they "left" their country,
they didn't lose it.

The only reason I can see for their
hating us is their guilt. Why are they,
all of a sudden, adopting Vietnamese
children by the plane-load. Guilt? They
should go to the source of their prob-
lem. Why should they blatantly reject an
Indian who tries to run for the School
Board. They are full of bred-in hate, or
is it inbred hate.

They would wish that they could blink
their eyes and we would all disappear
forever. But we will not; and they have
to look at us in the face every day and
just keep wishing and wishing 

I guess they have never read the
statistics in the U.S. on child-abuse by
their own. They are pretty staggering.
Also the major crime rate by non-In-
dians. They don't live in a "glass
house."

This also brings to mind something
that happened before we left Poplar in
73. We went to buy this product from a
non-Indian woman in her home. While we
were convincing, her little 3 yr. old
girl spoke up loudly to her mother,
"Don't talk to the Indians, Mommy!" This
woman's husband was a teacher in the
Poplar Public School.

We face the same thing here in Paiute
country. They're excuse for hating the
Paiutes is their envy and greed for wa-
ter. They have already dried up one
large lake, turning it into a dust bowl,
and want to do the same to the sister
lake, Pyramid Lake.

I think we can say we've "walked a
mile in their shoes" and they have a
dis-stink odor about them!

Stand tall, we are human beings.

Shirley (Shields) James
Wadsworth, Nevada
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KOJM RADIO EDITORIAL - HAVRE

Pity the armed robber who cons him-
self into ten years in prison by holding
up gas stations. While he rehabilitates
himself learning to manufacture license
plates, his more sophisticated col-
leagues are making the big score knock-
ing over Indian reservations.

Everyone knows that today the big
money is in programs to "help" the Amer-
ican Indian. The federal government,
guilt ridden over the plight of the In-
dian, has concluded that money and more
money to fund ill-advised programs is
the answer. For every program there's a
handful of consultants and advisors,
mostly white, eager to help the Indians
spend their latest grant. The Indians at
Rocky Boy's have had a few experiences,
and now the tribe at Fort Belknap has
been managed, consulted, and advised
into near bankruptcy.

While the boondoggle at Belknap in-
volves private loans, the tribe has tak-
en a pasting that runs into hundreds of
thousands of dollars.

Everyone wants to help the American
Indian. Do they?

Alright, then let's phase out the
reservations. Give every Indian unable
to provide for himself an income for
life. Too costly? Compare it to the cost
of the present system of multiple a-
gencies hovering over the Indian, keep-
ing him in a state of segregated pover-
ty. And we'd be rid of the legion of
leeches who call themselves "consultants
and advisers" who are getting fat at the
expense of us all.

If the government thinks the casino
operators at Las Vegas are skimming off
the top, they ought to come out to our
Montana Indian reservations and watch
the pros in action.#

Submitted by Everett Booth

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING
POPLAR - The staff of the Fort Peck

Planning District of the Fort Peck
Tribes will be conducting a public meet-
ing on Friday, June 6, 1975 at 7:00 p.m.
in the Tribal Council Room of the Tri-
bal Office Building in Poplar.

The purpose of these meetings is to
inform the public and to receive com-
ments as to how the Tribes will be run-
ning the Rural Bus Transportation System
on the Fort Peck Reservation.

All interested parties are urged to
attend.#
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RISING SUN

BRIGHTENS SEMINAR
POPLAR - Collins Rising Sun, Counsel-

ing/Education Officer for the Office of
Comprehensive Manpower Programs will be
attending a Counseling Professional sem-
inar sponsored by the U.S. Civil Ser-
vices Commission in Denver, Colorado,
May 8, 9, 1975 in Denver, Colorado.

Upon return to the Manpower Office,
Mr. Rising Sun will be providing in-ser-
vice training to the Reservation Manpow-
er Technicians on counseling techniques.
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DE - TOX
RECEIVES GRANT

Melvin Eagleman - De-Tox Director

POPLAR - A $17,000 progran to help
the Ft. Peck youth through counseling
will begin May 1, 1975 and end April 30,
1976.

The money comes from the State of
Montana, Department of Health & Environ-
mental Sciences and has been granted to
the Tribes. The Tribes have turned it
over to the Detox Center in Poplar for
administering the program.

The funds will be utilized for sal-
aries for one full-time counselor and
one part-time counselor, supplies and
other necessary materials, and counselor
trainee costs at the University of Mon-
tana.

Also a $71,871 grant for a referral
and youth program for the West end of
the reservation has been applied for by
the Detox Center. The funds will be used
to hire one supervisor, three counselors
and one secretary.
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